
Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Shaun Schumacher  
16074 E Township Road 104 
Attica, OH 44807  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Pamela Lambert  
5933 Barr Rd SW 
Amanda, OH 43102  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Jane Doughton  
329 Churchill Rd 
Girard, OH 44420  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Jane Doughton  
329 Churchill Rd 
Girard, OH 44420  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Richard DiGregorio  
1339 Stonington Dr 
Youngstown, OH 44505  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Richard DiGregorio  
1339 Stonington Dr 
Youngstown, OH 44505  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Jeff Zeiter  
2251 S Township Rd 197 
Attica, OH 44807  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Ralph Carbone  
829 N Christopher St 
Bowling Green, OH 43402  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Gregory Kane  
401 Victoria Pl 
Toledo, OH 43610  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Arlie Holman  
1209 Janis Ave 
Akron, OH 44314  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Sara Fram  
3221 Sunset Blvd 
Steubenville, OH 43952  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Barbara Woloschak  
1615 Gully Top Ln 
Canfield, OH 44406  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Ellen Mettert  
1220 Tyler St 
Sandusky, OH 44870  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Becky McClure  
4423 County Rd 1 
Bellefontaine, OH 43311  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Dwayne Hershiser  
3635 W Townline Rd 12 
Willard, OH 44890  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Jon Darkow  
93 Rosa Street 
Tiffin, OH 44883  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Elaine Wilson  
440 Oxford Ave 
Newcomerstown, OH 43832  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Sandy Scanlon  
10694 State Rte 762 
Lockbourne, OH 43137  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
John Groby  
231 Lafayette Ave 
Urbana, OH 43078  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Karyn Temple  
7575 Old Dayton Rd 
Dayton, OH 45417  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Paul Nickels  
118 Merry Rd 
Bidwell, OH 45614  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Robert Burtt  
101 Canal St W 
Navarre, OH 44662  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Greg Gatten  
38 S Florence St 
Springfield, OH 45505  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Sandra Rollins  
6255 Telegraph Rd 
Erie, MI 48133  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Christopher Lehr  
513 E 6th St 
Manchester, OH 45144  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Donna Eisnicher  
271 W Park Ave 
Columbus, OH 43223  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Anthony DaFonseca  
6701 Queens Way 
North Royalton, OH 44133  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Belinda Thomas  
1235 OH-613 
Mccomb, OH 45858  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Rich Beck  
20562 Albion Rd 
Strongsville, OH 44149  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Sarah Peters  
26994 Primrose Ln 
Westlake, OH 44145  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Jack VanBuskirk  
 
Cleveland, OH 44109  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
David Harper  
139 Woolf Ave 
Akron, OH 44312  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Amanda Spencer  
5536 Auburn Ave 
Portsmouth, OH 45662  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Dayton Eckart  
8221 Rustic Dr 
Chardon, OH 44024  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Jim Neundorf  
920 Forest Dr 
Mansfield, OH 44905  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Jerry Early  
 
Bellefontaine, OH 43311  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Herman Baumann  
205 Lakeshore Dr W 
Hebron, OH 43025  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
William Beaston  
1356 Muirfield Pl 
Fostoria, OH 44830  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Diane Swartzmiller  
7542 S Township Rd 191 
Attica, OH 44807  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Jo Taylor  
 
Tiffin, OH 44883  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Danielle McClory  
1311 Clinton Street 
Fremont, OH 43420  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Dan Janiw  
641 Shadowood Ln SE 
Warren, OH 44484  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Joseph Vinci  
2631 Wildwood Ave NE 
Canton, OH 44714  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Deb Sneddon  
673 N Walnut St 
Celina, OH 45822  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Mike Bushaw  
6765 Summerdale Dr 
Dayton, OH 45424  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Richard Fink  
8039 Upper Twin Rd 
South Salem, OH 45681  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Richard Busch  
863 Peru Olena Rd E 
Norwalk, OH 44857  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Lonny Johnson  
2932 Carpenter Rd 
Ashtabula, OH 44004  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Ronald Hileman  
1114 Olive 
Niles, OH 44446  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Ray Barnt  
3080 E Hanthorn Rd 
Lima, OH 45804  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Kathy Woods  
2044 Hubbard Rd 
Madison, OH 44057  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Nancy Dolman  
105 Three Meadows Ct 
Perrysburg, OH 43551  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Charles Lade  
310 Ralston Ave 
Defiance, OH 43512  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land. 
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house? 
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Lois Nehls  
2620 County. Rd. 181 
Clyde, OH 43410  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Dianne Van Hoose  
1424 Warder St 
Springfield, OH 45503  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Dale Marich  
10012 Edgepark Dr 
Garfield Heights, OH 44125  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Mark Weisenauer  
11297 E Co Rd 58 
Bloomville, OH 44818  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Joanne Morgan  
8130 Woodward-Claypool Rd 
Morrow, OH 45152  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Martha McGinnis  
966 Moon Rd 
Columbus, OH 43224  



Dear Chairman Wilson, 
 
I’m writing to you today to express my strong opposition to Senate Bill 234. This bill is an attack on private property 
rights and a threat to businesses investing in the state.  
 
Participation in these wind projects is a choice, one that many folks across Ohio have made. Whether folks are choosing 
to participate as a source of income, to see the state move forward to more renewable energy sources, or for any other 
reasons, this is a choice for the landowner and the landowner alone to make. A referendum process like the one 
proposed strips away that choice from landowners and gives the township control over what folks do with their own 
land.  
 
Essentially, this allows people’s neighbors to have veto power over development on their property. What will be next? 
Neighbors being allowed to veto a new hog barn, silo, garage, or house?  
 
I strongly encourage you to stand with landowners and oppose this threat to property rights and businesses looking to 
invest in Ohio. Thank you very much for your time. 
 
Regards,  
Andrea Zemel  
18210 Snyder Rd 
Chagrin Falls, OH 44023  




